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crawl before it can walk. Having been involved in starting publica­
tions in the past, I know that finances must be a first consideration. 
Building a base of readers and advertisers takes time. And without 
them you cannot grow and become sophisticated. Already the magazine 
has promised some new and innovative articles for future issues. It is 
also talking about two colors for advertisers (it is strictly black and 
white now). 

I think the magazine has a place, especially if it chronicles well the 
activities and events in the eastern Pennsylvania, New Jersey, Dela­
ware, and Maryland areas. Not that it shouldn't eventually think in 
terms of national and possibly even international recognition, but the 
region I mentioned is ripe for a good, solid TV publication. The maga­
zine has natural ties to this region. 

The editors have done at least some of their homework. They were smart 
to include a questionnaire in the first issue, asking for comments on 
articles and stories in the magazine as well as requests for future 
items. The promise is there. Now it is up to us, the readers, to make 
them deliver on that promise by supporting the magazine, not only as 
subscribers but as contributers and advertisers. The Phi Journal 
wishes Robyn and her staff the best of luck in the venture. 

�ODD NEWS FROM THE WEST COAST 

The Emerald City News reports that the Seattle City Council has passed 
a public accomodations amendment to the city•s open housing ordinance. 
This amendment forbids discrimination against TVs and TSs in stores, 
motels, restaurants, rest rooms, and other establishments operated for 
public use. According to the newsletter, Seattle is the first city in 
the country to guarantee the rights of our paraculture. Nendi 

QUOTE OF THE MONTH 

"Everythi nq I have ever· read on helping women into a more or less 
comfortable coexistence with their partner's transvestism emphasizes 
one fact above all else: the most effective support comes from other 
women who have already been able to achieve this degree of tolerance 
and und(c:'rst.anding. " Ju.Ji•, Emerald City Nr::-ws 

TREASURER"S REPORT 

On hand after 26 September meeting 

24 Oftober receipts 
attendance fees - 8 x $15 
thr-ift shop 

24 October disbursements 
Selma - 8 :-: $12 

Balance forward after 24 October meeting 

2 

total 

$4.00 

$120. (l(l 
$25.00 

$149.00 

$96.00 

$53.00 
E•il y 






